Board of Health Minutes May 1, 2012

The meeting opened at 7:00 P.M. with Ms. Amodei and Mr. Moeller present. Mr. Parkin was absent.

The minutes of the meeting of April 17th were approved as amended.

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment.

<u>Transfer Station – Jim Tully</u>

Mr. Tully approached the Board about the condition of the transfer station. As a resident of Depot Street, he would like to see a new fence and gates installed and privacy cloth or slats put on that fence. He also asked if the monitors could clean up all the trash along the fence and road leading to the transfer station.

He also told the Board that he thought that \$50.00 was a steep price to pay for a recycling sticker. The Board told him that the fee was lowered to \$10.00 since we are now being paid for our recycling through a regional program with the Town of Groton. Mr. Tully said that many residents in town did not know that the fee had been lowered and suggested that we advertise that in the Neighbor To Neighbor.

The Board told Mr. Tully that two new monitors have been hired and they going through a learning process but they would let the monitors know about the trash issue.

Highway Department

Ms. Amodei attended a meeting as suggested by the Highway Superintendent to ask whether their department could do some paving at the transfer station. She was informed by the Highway Board that at this time they could not.

Transfer Station

Ms. Plaehn did not appear for her requested 7:15 p.m. appointment.

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M.